

MINUTES OF ORDINARY CLOSED COUNCIL MEETING Tuesday March 17th, 2015 Belize City Hall Council Chambers

Present:

4. 5. 6. 7. 8. 9.	Mr. Darrell Bradley Mr. Alain Gonzalez Mr. Dion Leslie Mr. Dean Samuels Mr. Kevin Singh Mr. Michael Theus Mr. Philip Willoughby Mr. Jason Edwards Mrs. Hyacinth Latchman Cuellar Mr. Bernard Pitts Jr Ms. Alifa Elrington	Mayor Councillor Councillor (arrived 10:16) Councillor Councillor Councillor Councillor (absent) Councillor (Skype)
1. 2.	Ms. Candice Miller Mr. Jermaine Hyde	City Administrator Administrative Officer

Minutes of Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.

Councilor Dion Leslie opened the meeting with a prayer.

The Mayor welcomed Councilors and Directors to the second meeting of the Council 2015- 2018 and expressed his delight for the early start of the meeting.

Adoption of Minutes

The Mayor moved for a motion that the minutes of the Emergency Council Meeting held on Friday March 13, 2015 be confirmed as a true and correct record. Councilor Leslie motioned for the approval of the minutes, seconded by Councilor Dr. Gonzalez. **MOTION** CARRIED.

All Councilors present voted in favor, minutes confirmed.

Mayor Darrell Bradley

i. Monthly Financials

 Mrs. Ordonez distributed a collection report to the Council showing a 77% collection rate on Property Tax. She indicated that a portion of this figure for February might include some pre payment for 2015\16.

- Mayor requested that this be confirmed just to have a true picture of what the collections are. He stated that anything above a 75% indicates success, since the previous year was close to 70%.
- Mrs. Ordonez prepared an additional report showing a profit and loss comparing the current year against the previous year.
- Mayer inquired if the weekly \$35,000 assistance from Central Government is still being collected. Mrs. Ordonez stated that in the last conversation with Financial Secretary Mr. Waight, he indicated that the assistance would continue until the end of March 2015.
- Councilor Leslie asked for the overall figure showing expenditure on the Sanitation department. Ms. Miller indicated that it is \$29,000 weekly for just what the Council has taken on. She indicated that the wage bill has gone from 180,000 to 311,0000 with the double increment given in December.
- Mayor indicated that as we start May going into June and the later part of the year the finances of the Council will be very tight. Ms. Miller indicated that especially in August and September the finances would be strenuous.
- Mrs. Ordonez indicated that the operational cost of Sanitation need to be monitored because it has shown an increase due to the many special projects completed.
- Mayor pointed out to the Councilors that all works being done must be routed through the City Administrator mainly for budgeting purposes.
- 9. Councilor Elrington inquired about the judgment debt owed to BML. Mayor indicated that he would be meeting with their legal counsel Mr. Chebat before the end of the week to address that \$2.8 million. He indicated that Mr. Chebat had circulated a draft proposal to settle the debt. Additionally, Mayor pointed out that the Prime Minister had pledged some financial support to service the debt once the week'y assistance came to a close. He indicated that at the next meeting with the Prime Minister, he would seek an exact figure.
- 10. Mayor stated that within a two-week span a resolution with BML would be sought in relation to negotiating a payment plan of the judgment debt. BML had initially proposed that the Council pay \$20,000 weekly to service the debt, however we made a counter proposal of \$10,000 due the nature of our finances after consulting with Mrs. Ordonez. He added that whenever that agreement is reached he would bring it to Council for a resolution.
- 11. Mayor stressed that Councilors heed the advise of the City Administrator, to stay within the confines of the budget in an attempt to meet the monthly wage bill. Mrs. Ordonez added that in relation to Belize Waste Control Ltd. All payments are current and up to date.

- 12. Ms. Miller added that the arbitration with BWCL is set for the week after Easter. She indicated that they had raised an issued with the recycling company because they feel that the Recycling Company should be purchasing the recyclable materials from them.
- 13. Mayor requested that at the next Council meeting, a thorough explanation of the arbitration be given to the Councilors. He made mention that our arbitrator is Mr. Rodwell Williams and the umpire is Mr. Paul Jones.
- 14. Mayor noted that he is very pleased with the work of enforcement on the part of the City Administrator and Director of Finance in driving up the collection rates. He stated that at the end of the year if we are able to gain a collection rate of 80%, an increase of 3% of where we are now, that it means all the collecting strategies were effective.
- 15. Councilor Leslie asked for an update on the proposal to increase the traffic fines. Ms. Miller stated that it is at the Ministry of Local Government awaiting approval. Councilor Elrington stated that approval must first come from the Ministry of Transport before anything else occurs. Mayor stated that an update should be sought from Mr. Eugene Palacio and reported at the next Council meeting.
- 16. Councilor Theus requested an update on the status of Bad debt. Mrs. Ordonez indicated that the system had been clean and all the statute barred accounts and closed trade license accounts were written off. After the cleaning up of the system the accounts are more accurate indicating outstanding trade license to be around \$300,000.
- 17. Councilor Pitts stated that there is still a high number of derelict vehicles around some streets, and Council should consider tagging and removing them and placing them at a secure location. He suggested that a fine be levied to cover the overhead cost of removing the vehicles, to the owners before the vehicles are released. Councilor Leslie indicated that coming to the end of February there were a number of vehicles tagged and the police department assisted by towing the vehicles.
- 18. Councilor Pitts also stated that the Council needs to develop a mechanism to deal with the accounts that are close to the statute barred period. Mrs. McKenzie indicated that once the account is close to that time span, it is now logged in the court and assigned a suit number so the Council doesn't loose the revenue.
- 19. Mayor noted that he was very impressed with the recent media tour that Ms. Miller, Mrs. Ordonez and Troy Smith has done to educate the public about property tax and trade licensing works.
- 20. Mayor indicated that he is satisfied with the way the report is set now where they can easily track collection rate, but inquired about the tracking of tax rolls to monitor the accounts. Mrs. Ordonez stated that revenue and valuation departments have already work on a process where they monitor and report on the accounts based on closure, statute of limitation, arrears, values, credit and debit assessment. This report will be

- available for the next Council meeting. Mrs. McKenzie added that at the Court they have placed a block on persons owing the Council for any one of its services.
- 21. Councilor Pitts stated that in relation to the blocking of the names in the system, it is bad customer service to have people being blocked and denied access to services when in fact it is a mistake based on mistaken identity. Mrs. McKenzie stated that at the court email address, copies of social security card, and phones numbers are taken before any consent is made. Mrs. Ordonez stated that the MIS personnel at the Traffic department can now access a comment field that will provide additional information like Social Security number to void situations like those.
- 22. Ms. McKenzie suggested that in the case where individuals are blocked and consent agreements are made, the drivers license should only be given for the duration of the consent form.

ii. Commercial Center Project

- 23. Mayor announced that the vendors are pressing for works to commence on the center. He informed the Council that he had a meeting with the steering committee for the house of culture and downtown redevelopment project and it was indicated that the first tranche of \$1millon BZ have already been sent to Belize. Of this million, just about \$350,000 have been set aside for the Belize City Council to use on the Commercial Center.
- 24. He stated that there is a specific tendering procedure that must be followed. This module is identical to the IDM module previously used, and the technical committee would be meeting with him to finalize the tendering of the project and design a scope of work for bidding.
- 25. Mrs. Ordonez suggested that a decision be made on what the Council will do with the building. Mayor stated that he is inclined to do the entire building, but the monies available will allow us to do the plumbing electrical, ground floor and exterior of the building.
- 26. Mayor added that the Council needs to identify a scope of work and develop the building schematics for the building, so that it can be put out for tendering. He added that he was inclined to using the colonial design to tie in with the downtown rejuvenation project. Councilor Gonzalez stated that the original design would have turned out to be expensive.
- 27. Ms. Miller suggested that Council pay IE for the design and get another quotes for the building because it may not be the same price if constructed by someone else. Councilor Leslie shared that Mitchell Moody & Assoc. approached him concerning the building and their initial estimate was way below three million dollars.

- 28. Mayor suggested that the scope of work be designed and put for tendering, bring back to Council for further ratifications since this project is one of priority and needs to be addressed urgently. He added that for a project of this nature there would need to be at least three responded bidders after 30 days of tendering, defined scope of works and building schematics. Additionally the vendors of the commercial centre need to be involved and informed of the status of the project.
- 29. Mayor asked Councilors to examine the design and original concept of the building and at the next Council meeting, a vote be taken to decide what work will be done on the building. This would then take the form of the scope of work.

iii. Downtown Redevelopment Project

- 30. Mayor indicated that this is a \$6 million dollar project that spans over 3 years and the Council would then get about 2.5 million dollars. It works in harmony with the master plan which is very significant and coming along well. For the BIA there is 75 thousand dollars that can actually go to the committee.
- 31. Mayor reported that monies exist for the beautification of downtown, they will give Council a return for Battlefield Park. He stated the need for Council to discuss further this project and the benefits for the Council as it relates to the downtown rehabilitation project. They are some monies for a boardwalk on the river and develop the entire downtown. CARILED still has funds in their budget that we would be able to use for the Commercial Centre. And with the downstairs being for commercial use they would definitely finance the project as it relates to Economic growth.

iv. Bond for RF&G

- 32. RF&G is interested in refloating their bond. They couldn't when first approach because they were doing the acquisition of Guardian Life and Clico Holdings weren't finalized. They were waiting for liquidity to better enable them to make a high bid, with the probability of purchasing the entire bond. Now they are in such a position. So over the next couple weeks this can be explored.
- 33. Mayor suggested that with the refloating of the bond, the Bowen and Bowen money and the funds from the Taiwanese government monies, all these can be used for the Commercial Centre project.
- 34. Councilor Theus queried the time it would take for the Bond to mature, Mayor indicated that it is 2 years but Council is looking at 5 years.
- 35. The Mayor indicated that while it is still a discussion as to the course being looked at, by June 1, 2015 he hopes that the construction of the Commercial Centre would be underway.

- 36. The City Administrator noted that Council needs to find some new ways to generate revenues. Mayor noted that the wage bill with the new BML workers will now be a concern.
- 37. Mayor indicated that the Council needs to look at the upgrading of the Cumberbatch field, or some visible park on the Southside. He highlighted that while the Council has done much; it needs to be more visible. Mrs. Ordonez the Financial Director stated that we can look at the surrounding businesses to assist with the cost of such a project. Esso and the Port of Belize to name a few.
- 38. Councilor Leslie indicated that he had met with Anwar Barrow and discuss said and he informed that the Council can again look at BTL, and take the concept that is BTL Park and duplicate it at the Cumberbatch field but with less food vendors, upgrade to the football field and basketball court, and maybe include a barbering and sewing booth to spark economic development.
- 39. Councilor Pitts suggested that Council look at the Hostel field as another park in the southside area for development. He added that this field has been used by most of the football clubs around Belize City, and the Council had spent some funs on the field a while back to develop it and it was once used for the summer program as well.
- 40. Councilor Edwards asked if the Council is opened to doing a park in Lake Independence. Mayor stated that the Council is opened to a park in Lake I, just that the land must be the property of the Council. Councilor Hyde suggested that a public consultation be held to decide where the people want the park in southside.
- 41. Mayor informed the Council that there were a few issues at the BTL with shading, hence some trees and six palapas will be installed near the beach area. Council Leslie shared that the maintenance of palapas might be costly. Mayor added that the park will also feature some historical branding to boost tourism in the park. This features information on Charles Linbergh and the former barracks. The gathering of data is being done jointly with NICH.
- 42. Councilor Pitts raised the issue of wifi in the BTL park. He stated that BTL is ready to install the wifi but they want the Council to completely take over maintenance of the park and for it to be branded for BTL. The Mayor stated that BTL needs to propose branding mechanisms that will not be overbearing for Council to consider. He added that Councilor Pitts should take the lead in the discussions on behalf of the Council with BTL.
- 43. Councilor Theus inquired if the Council is still open to discussions with the telephone company out of Quitanaroo that wanted to set up wifi in the park likewise. Councilor Pitts stated that the company wants full control of the advertising over the wifi service and that's not in the best interest of the Council.

- 44. Mayor inquired about the Council's position with the online banking. The Finance Director stated that the Council is on track with the online banking system and a launch is scheduled for April 1st 2015. She indicated that Atlantic bank is in the process formalizing the advertisement package including: flyers, posters, newspaper ads, television ads and banners as. Councilor Cuellar added that facebook allows for free advertisement and Wave radio can assist as well.
- 45. Councilor Pitts informed the Council that the webpage needs to be upgraded to a mobile format to facilitate better access to residents who use mobile devices to access services. Additionally the bandwidth had to be increased to facilitate the move to online banking. He spoke with the Council's sales rep at BTL to get a better price for the increased bandwidth being \$2400.00. He also stated that they are working on a Belize City Council app that features all addresses and pictures of government offices, NGO's, all of City Council offices and services.
- 46. Mayor asked that all email addresses be standardized. He asked that it be the first letter of given name and surname@belizecitycouncil.org. Additionally, social media pages like facebook, instagram etc should be blocked on the system and only staff members who need internet access should be given such access.
- 47. Mayor requested an update on the bill of sale registry, and Mrs. Ordonez stated that the banks are waiting on the draft agreement to move forward. Mayor indicated that he would working on that draft. Mrs. Ordonez stated that she hasn't been able to meet with the municipalities due to the elections that were recently held. She indicated that in the upcoming week a meeting would be held and it would be discussed there.
- 48. Mayor gave a brief summation of the bill of sale registry for the new councilors. He stated that titles of vehicles are being transferred after the bill of sale is registered in the registry and because there is no link between the registry and the traffic department of the municipality, it posses a problem for the commercial banks. Hence a bill of sale registry would be set up by contract in each municipality and a fee would be imposed for preparation of a bill of sale entry so that vehicles are not transferred without the knowledge of the bank and consent of the owner.
- 49. Councilor Pitts that added earlier last year himself and the traffic manager had met with reps from Furcom a regional company operating out of Guatemala that does document security for major businesses in Belize. In this meeting it was noted that the current certificate of registration can be easily forged and presented a new concept with watermarks visibly only with uv lights, for the registration with a field for a bill of register. Councilor Pitts passed around a sample of the registration with security features on it.
- 50. Ms. McKenzie shared that the St. John's Credit Union is open for discussion with the Council, to affix property tax payments unto mortgages from their institution.

- 51. Mayor circulated a draft of portfolio assignments in the form of a press release for discussion among councilors. He indicated that on Friday March 20th 2015, he wants it to be published in the newspaper. So he would do a round robin by Thursday to finalize the assignment. He stressed to Councilors the importance of differentiating between political and administrative function. Councilors ought not to call meetings with staff or involve themselves with the department in such a way that it borders micromanagement. Councilors then should ensure oversight and dialogue at the Council level. Their assignment is not to usurp the authority of the City Administrator and the directors of council.
- 52. The Mayor stated that Councilors will now be asked to vote on the renewal of contracts for the Director Finance and Chief Internal Auditor.

All Directors were asked to excuse themselves from the room for a vote to be taken.

- 53. Mayor open the floor for discussion of the contracts and the performance of Mrs. Ordonez and Mrs. Garvin. It was agreed that the contract would be for a term not exceeding three (3) years.
- 54. The Mayor and Councilors voted unanimously to renew a contract with Mrs. Marilyn Ordonez for Director of Finance and Mrs. Marilyn Garvin for Chief Internal Auditor. MOTION CARRIED

The Directors entered the Council room.

Other Business

- 55. Mayor noted that since Councilor Edwards has the portfolio of zoning, planning and local building authority, hence he was suggested as the Councilor to be the Council's rep on the LBA. The Council unanimously agreed to appoint Councilor Edwards as the Council's rep on the LBA. MOTION CARRIED
- 56. Mayor stated that a second rep would be needed. Council unanimously agreed that Councilor Pitts be the Council's second rep to the LBA. MOTION CARRIED
- 57. Mayor noted that a chair was needed for the LBA committee. Three persons were nominated as chair of the LBA namely Harrison Smith, Esther Ayuso and Omar Tut. Mayor asked that the Council rep notify these individuals of their nomination and upon acceptance a round robin be done to select the chair.
- 58. Councilor Cuellar stated that March is women's month, and as such she was requesting that all females in the Council be given a token. Council unanimously agreed that a small token be issued. **MOTION CARRIED**

59. Councilor Pitts thanked Council for its support to the certification of staff as youth sports coordinators through the city of Illinois. He added that the coordinators will be actively engaged in the Rose Classic to put into action this training.

Councilor Elrington left the meeting

- 60. Councilor Theus stated that he has been in communication with Mr. Russel Godfrey in relation to the installation of bus stops. He stated that there are 10 bus stops in the pipeline and three are ready.
- 61. Councilor Gonzalez asked if Council would look at revising the taxi moratorium. Mayor stated that the consultation went well and Council would not change what the people have decided on. He also inquired about the tentative date for the next Public meeting. Mayor stated that one will be scheduled after the Easter break.
- 62. The City Engineer informed the Council that there was one request for Urban planning, which is a request from Ms. Lauren Jones to lease the reserve next to the Ramada hotel that extends outward to sea. She wants to develop it into a coffee house. Additionally BTL requested to put directional on Church Street.
- 63. The City Engineer stated that he had no objections to neither of the developments and they would not cause an obstruction.
- Councilors present voted unanimously to approve the development and placement of the directional signs. MOTION CARRIED
- 65. The Mayor moved for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilor Pitts motioned that the meeting stands adjourned, Councilor Edwards seconded the motion. <u>MOTION CARRIED</u>
- 66. All Councillors present voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 12:56 pm.

Confirmation of Minutes

DARRELL

These minutes, which are the minutes of a Council Meeting of the Belize City Council duly convened and held on 13 March 2015 were reviewed and approved by a Resolution of the Council dated (17) March, 2015

CANDICE BURNE, City Administrator

DEY, Mayor



BELIZE CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 10 of 2015

A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE THE LEASING OF COUNCIL'S RESERVE

WHEREAS, the Belize City Council, is a body corporate established by Sec 3 (1) of the Belize City Council Act, CAP 85 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, Revised Edition 2000,

AND WHEREAS, the Belize City Council having been duly elected by the residents of Belize City mandated to serve the citizenry and entrusted with the general rule and good governance of Belize City,

AND WHEREAS, Section 29 (h) of the Belize City Council Act CAP 85 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, Revised Edition 2000, provides for the Council to manage any land owned by the Council for public purposes,

AND WHEREAS, MS. LAUREN JONES has formally applied to the Council in writing to lease the reserve on Sun Lighter's promenade adjacent to the Princess hotel that extends outward to the sea to develop a coffee house with the required floor and business plans

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council supports, approves, and confirms

 The leasing of the reserve extending outwards to the sea on Sun Lighters Promenade adjacent to the Princess hotel to Ms. Lauren Jones.

In pursuance of an order of the Belize City Council made on the 17th day of March 2015, the Common Seal was hereunto affixed by:

DARRELL BRADLEY

CANDICE MILLER CITY ADMINISTRATOR OU TO I



BELIZE CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 9 of 2015

A RESOLUTION TO APPROVE TOKENS FOR ALL FEMALE EMPLOYEES

WHEREAS, the Belize City Council, is a body corporate established by Sec 3 (1) of the Belize City Council Act, CAP 85 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, Revised Edition 2000,

AND WHEREAS, the Belize City Council having been duly elected by the residents of Belize City mandated to serve the citizenry and entrusted with the general rule and good governance of Belize City,

AND WHEREAS, the month of March is celebrated worldwide as Women's Month for the recognition of women and their achievements,

AND WHEREAS, COUNCILOR HYACINTH LATCHMAN-CUELLAR, Councilor with responsibility of Women and Children has joined in the celebration of Women in Belize and is desirous of giving all female employees a small token in collaboration with the celebration of women worldwide,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council supports, approves, and confirms

· A token be procured and distributed to each female employee of the Belize City Council.

In pursuance of an order of the Belize City Council made on the 17th day of March 2015, the Common Seal was hereunto affixed by:

MAYOR AND THE MAYOR

CANDICE MILLER
CITY ADMINISTRATOR



BELIZE CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 8 of 2015

A RESOLUTION TO APPOINT COUNCILREPRESENTATIVES ON THE LOCAL BUILDING AUTHORITY

WHEREAS, the Belize City Council, is a body corporate established by Sec 3 (1) of the Belize City Council Act, CAP 85 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, Revised Edition 2000,

AND WHEREAS, the Belize City Council, having been duly elected by the residents of Belize City mandated to serve the citizenry and entrusted with the general rule and good governance of Belize City,

AND WHEREAS, the Belize City Council Local Building Authority is charged with the responsibility of approving and issuing building and occupancy permits on behalf of the Central Building Authority,

AND WHEREAS, the Council appoints representatives from amongst their numbers to serve on the Local Building Authority,

AND WHEREAS, COUNCILOR JASON EDWARDS with portfolio of Zoning, Planning and LBA and COUNCILOR BERNARD PITTS JR with portfolio of Special Constables (Enforcement),

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council supports, approves, and confirms

 COUNCILOR JASON EDWARDS and COUNCILOR BERNARD PITTS JR. to be the Representatives on the Local Building Authority

In pursuance of an order of the Belize City Council made on the 17th day of March 2015, the Common Seal was hereunto affixed by:

DARRELL BRADLEY MAYOR

CANDICE MILLER

CITY ADMINISTRATOR

North Front Street, P.O. Box 259, Belize City, Belize, Central America Tel (Mayor's Office): 227-0056, City Manager & Offices: 227-3073/7205/2308, Fax: 227-7236, Email: mayor@btl.net



BELIZE CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 7 OF 2015

A RESOLUTION TO RENEW THE CONTRACT FOR THE CHIEF INTERNAL AUDITOR

WHEREAS, the Belize City Council, is a body corporate established by Sec 3 (1) of the Belize City Council Act, CAP 85 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, Revised Edition 2000,

AND WHEREAS, the Belize City Council having been duly elected by the residents of Belize City mandated to serve the citizenry and entrusted with the general rule and good governance of Belize City,

AND WHEREAS, the Council engages qualified individuals in contractual arrangement to serve as Chief Internal Auditor to oversee the Audit Department that is charged with the safekeeping of the Council's assets,

AND WHEREAS, MRS. MARILYN GARVIN was appointed as Chief Internal Auditor for a period of 3 years with effect from 17 April, 2012 which term expired on 17 April, 2015

AND WHEREAS, MRS. MARILYN GARVIN continues to possess the relevant qualifications and fulfills the requirements for appointment to the post of Chief Internal Auditor,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council, being satisfied that Mrs. Marilyn Garvin is a fit and proper person to be re-appointed as Chief Internal Auditor, supports, approves, and confirms

 MRS. MARILYN GARVIN as the CHIEF INTERNAL AUDITOR of the Belize City Council for a term not exceeding three (3) calendar years with effect from April 17, 2015

In pursuance of an order of the Belize City Council made on the 17th day of March 2015, the Common Seal was hereunto affixed by:

DARRELL BRADLEY MAYOR

CANDICE MILLER CITY ADMINISTRATOR

> North Front Street, P.O. Box 259, Belize City, Belize, Central America Tel (Mayor's Office): 227-0056, City Manager & Offices: 227-3073/7205/2308, Fax: 227-7236, Email: mayor@btl.net



BELIZE CITY COUNCIL RESOLUTION NO. 6 of 2015

A RESOLUTION TO RENEW THE CONTRACT FOR THE DIRECTOR FINANCE

WHEREAS, the Belize City Council, is a body corporate established by Sec 3 (1) of the Belize City Council Act, CAP 85 of the Substantive Laws of Belize, Revised Edition 2000,

AND WHEREAS, the Belize City Council having been duly elected by the residents of Belize City mandated to serve the citizenry and entrusted with the general rule and good governance of Belize City,

AND WHEREAS, the Council engages qualified individuals in contractual arrangement to serve as Director of Finance to administer the daily operations of the Finance Department,

AND WHEREAS, MRS. MARILYN ORDONEZ was appointed as Director Finance for a period of 3 years with effect from 17 April, 2012 which term expired on 17 April, 2015.

AND WHEREAS, MRS. MARILYN ORDONEZ continues to possess the relevant qualifications and fulfills the requirements for appointment to the post of Director Finance,

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Council, being satisfied that Mrs. Marilyn Ordonez is a fit and proper person to be re-appointed as Director Finance supports, approves, and confirms

 MRS. MARILYN ORDONEZ as the DIRECTOR OF FINANCE of the Belize City Council for a term not exceeding three (3) calendar years with effect from April 17, 2015.

In pursuance of an order of the Belize City Council made on the 17th day of March 2015, the Common Seal was hereunto affixed by:

DARRELL BRADLEY MAYOR

CANDICE MILLER / CITY ADMINISTRATOR T COUNCIA